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November 12, 2020 

City of Golden Valley 

7800 Golden Valley Road 

Golden Valley, MN 55427 

 

RE: Regency Hospital of Minneapolis Expansion Project 

Mr. Jason Zimmerman, 

Attached please find all the required documents for the Major PUD Amendment Application for the 

Regency Hospital of Minneapolis Expansion Project.  

Project Narrative: 

Select Medical is looking to construct a building expansion on the existing front (East) side of 

Regency Hospital located at 1300 Hidden Lakes Parkway.  The expansion will include ±7,925 sf of 

office/conference/mechanical space on the 1st floor and ±17,490 sf with 26 new suites on the 2nd floor.  

Project will include reconfiguration of the front drive aisle with new porte-cochere and expanded 

parking lot from 173 parking stalls to 202 stalls.  Parking requirements for this facility differ from a 

typical hospital which requires 1 stall per 350 gsf.  Select Medical has facilities all over the country 

and they always shoot to meet or exceed 2 stalls per bed.  This facility has a license for 92 beds, 

which would equate to 184 stalls, which we exceed by 18.   

Utilities across the front of the site will also be realigned around the new expansion with new FDC 

connections to the expansion.  Landscape improvements will include new tree’s in the parking lot and 

increased buffer in the SE corner between residential and our site.  Stormwater improvements will be 

implemented to meet and/or exceed City and Watershed requirements for rate control and water 

quality before it leaves the site.   

I&I Compliance: 

Kimley Horn applied for an I&I Inspection on 10/7/2020.  The attached report was completed by the 

City on 10/12/2020.    

Legal Description: 

Lot 6, Block 6, Hidden Lakes PUD No. 74, Hennepin County, Minnesota 

Preliminary Development Schedule: 

See attached preliminary schedule for the proposed expansion.   
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The Design Team has appreciated the Cities assistance during the planning stages of this project and 

look forward to moving forward with construction in 2021.  Thanks again for your time and please let 

me know if you have any questions or require additional information on the project.  

Sincerely, 

Kimley Horn 

 

 

Alan Catchpool, P.E. 

Associate 


